Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Tuesday 9th October  2007

Present:  Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin(PG), Liz Finney (LF),  Muriel Taylor (MT),  Kate Williams (KM), Pennie Drummond (PD), Jane Evison (JE). 

	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

Apologies were received from  Amanda Jones, Terry Madden &  Josie Ratter .
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

The PR leaflet needs to be updated. PG will enquire as to progress.
	PG

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 

MT reported that the balance stands at £1,049.79. We have ordered new Group fleeces which will be put on sale at £15 excluding postage. 
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that  the membership has increased slightly to 77. 
	

	6
	PR.

The committee are very grateful to JE who has offered to take over the PR from AJ. They will meet to hand over any materials.  JE will attend the PR Workshop on Nov 17th    
Once the Ride dates for next year have been finalized these will be sent to as many local publications as possible.

 The committee thought it would be good PR in future for Associate Members to be offered members’ rates at  Social Rides run by groups other than their own. This subject will be discussed at the Groups’ Meeting where JE can make our feelings known.
	JE

JE

	7
	Groups meeting November 3rd. 
JE will attend this.  
	JE

	8
	Report on Cheshire Autumn Frolic & Malpas Rides.

PG & PD reported that the Autumn Frolic had been most successful & profitable partly due to generous sponsorship from Asbrook Equine Hospital  & Estate Supplies. They propose to run the event again next year with the addition of a 64km class on the Saturday & a 2 day 80 km class. 

Again the Malpas Ride had a disappointingly  low attendance. We will try to bring it forward a week next year.
	

	9
	Winter Programme & Ride Dates 2008.

The following are suggested dates & venues for next season.

February  3rd                     Starter for 8  (Ashbrook)

Late February                       Parc Postyn (limited parking)

March 29th                      Teggs Nose

End of April                         Wirral

May/June                              Smallwood

July                                       Clocaenog

August  10th                      Goostrey

August  24th                         Milton Green

September 13th/14th             Autumn Frolic

JE reported that there is no availability at Southview for a Combined Training Competition in January. KW will try Northop.

It was suggested that the talk by Anne Short on Physiotherapy be combined with a Tack Sale at Byley Village Hall.

JR is to give a talk on Endurance Riding to Flint & Denbigh Pony Club in the New Year. 


	KW

JE

JR

	10


	Annual Awards.

There was a discussion as to how awarding trophies on points rather than purely on distance would affect the results. However many of our trophies stipulate the conditions under which they are awarded & cannot be changed without consultation with the donors where possible. If agreement were reached then changes could be made as required.  Some of the newer trophies are for competitive distances only & therefore can be awarded on a points basis.

We are very grateful to Trisha Hirst for donating the “Evie Trophy” for the top ER horse.  

PD is going to go through last year’s results to see whether they would have been affected by awarding on a points basis. 

It is hoped to hold the AGM on Friday 8th February 2008 at Woodside Golf Club. PG will book this.
	PD

PG

	11
	AOB.

1. PD picked up an idea from the photographer at the Frolic & made a suggestion that we order Cheshire Group key rings with our group logo on one side & the EGB logo on the other. These could then be given to existing & new group members when they register at the start of the season. The committee thought this was a good idea & asked PD to order 100.

2. KW suggested that as we now have an increasing number of members in N Wales that our group name should be changed to reflect this. A discussion ensued but no decision was reached. 

3. KW also suggested that all members are sent an email asking whether they would prefer to receive the newsletter electronically. This was agreed.

4. Due to the popularity of the group fleeces PG suggested looking at  a gold polo shirt as an alternative to navy to wear with them. She will look at the colours available when the fleeces are collected.
	PD

KW

PG

	13
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Tuesday 4th December at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 7.45 pm.
	








